## Town of Greenville

P. Ö. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer March 12, 1985 Town Hall Jack Sprigler Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Bob Isgrigg, Max Mason, Janice Gibson, V.J. Miller, Talbotte Richardson, and Marvin Powell.

Ron Lamb moved to suspend reading the minutes. Jack Sprigler seconded. The monthly claims and financial statements were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

Bob Isgrigg informed the Board that Greenville is seventy-one on the priority list for a Type 4 grant. He also reported that the water line is visible in the creek at Twin Bridges. It is not necessary to move the line for the bridge construction, but should protect it with concrete.

Ron Lamb asked the Board to consider the problem of unsightly property in town. Max Mason advised the Board to be specific about what needs to be corrected in letters to property owners. The Board discussed hiring a truck and soliciting the help of a civic organization to help property owners haul off their trash.

The Board approved the purchase of some junipers for planting on the corners of the Town property.

The Board approved V.J. and Elaine Miller attending the I.A.C.T. Town Roundtable at Hanover March  $21.\,$ 

Bob Isgrigg reported Edwardsville Water Co. is meeting tonite and will probably discuss the proposed connection of Greenville Water Utility with Floyds Knobs Water Co. on Buck Creek Road.

The Board approved Janice Gibson and Gary Getrost attending meetings of Indiana Real Water and Real Water.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

laine N. Miller

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears
President